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Hunting Big Bucks With The Big

Mint

Your Club Can’t Miss With Lion
Mints
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Calendar of Events

Nov 15, 2007 Postmark deadline for clubs to
submit winning Peace Poster entry
to the District Governor

Nov 30, 2007 Family Membership Certification
Forms Due to LCI

Dec 1, 2007 Postmark deadline for DG to send
in the winning Peace Poster entry
to Public Relations

Dec 2 - 8, 2008 Lions Eye Bank Week

Jan 10, 2008 Bay Cliff Health Camp Fundraiser
Rapid River Lions Clubhouse
Rapid River, Michigan

Feb 9, 2008 3rd SD10 Cabinet Meeting

Island Resort & Casino
Harris, Michigan
Apr 25-27, 2008 SD10 Lions Convention
Harris, Michigan
Hosted by Heart of the North
Lions Club
June 23-27, 2008 Lions International Convention
Bangkok, Thailand
Sept 18-20, 2008 USA/Canada Forum
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan

32003 E. TOURIST RD
DRUMMOND ISLAND, MI 49726

(906) 493-5241 WWW.LAKEVIEW.SAULT.COM

LionsL eader ship

Leadership is an important function in any successful
element of society. In Lionism, leadership contributes to
the service success our customers receive, which is the
communities we serve. In business if our customers are not
satisfied, we soon find it difficult to keep our doors open.

There are many facets that contribute to the success we
achieve in customer satisfaction. The knowledge of what
the community needs are, what Lions can do about it and
how we can doitis a great beginning. Lion Leaders that
do this will enjoy personal satisfaction in meeting their
community needs and customer satisfaction.

Leadership can be acquired in many ways such as training,
education, experience and interpersonal networking. Many
successful leaders get this by a combination of these
elements. The Lions organization is structured to enhance
these elements with sessions at the Council of Governors
Meetings, District Cabinet Meetings, Zone Meetings,
State, District and International Conventions as well as
other special sessions. Special seminars and workshops
are available to improve leadership skills such as The Lion
Leadership Institute held each November at Higgins Lake,
Michigan.

Lion Leaders are encouraged to participate in the various
elements available so that the Upper Peninsula Lionism
can continue to grow and be an important part of Lionism.

Interpersonal networking at the above sessions provides
an outstanding way to develop awareness,

information and experience toward meeting the “WE
SERVE ““ motto.

THERE ARE 3 KINDS OF LIONS.

THOSE WHO MAKE THINGS
HAPPEN.

THOSE WHO WATCH
THINGS HAPPEN.

THOSE WHO HAVE NO IDEA
WHAT HAPPENED!

WHICH ONE ARE YOU?



SD10 L eadership in Action
By DG Duane Goltz

The leaves have fallen
and I am beginning to
make plans for hunting,
Thanksgiving, and the
Christmas Holidays.
This also means lots of
visits to your clubs for
these celebrations. I am
looking forward to
these visits to your
clubs. My wife and I have had some very delightful visits,
and such terrific food which is an added bonus. As your
District Governor I feel it is important to meet as many of
you as possible. It is important to know your clubs, their
goals and for me to have an opportunity to help you in
areas that may be of concern to you. That is what I am
here for. In this way I also hope to help you with retention
and growth. Without these things the projects I will discuss
with you can’t be accomplished.

Following is a list of my concerns that we as Single District
10 can make better for everyone.

CAMPAIGN SIGHTFIRST |1: This project is coming
to a close the first of July. Monies can still continue after
that date, but the original deadline for $150M was set for
then. If each club would help this cause we can reach our
goal. This project helps prevent people all over the world
from becoming blind. We have helped over 80 million
people with River Blindness as well as 7 million with
cataract surgery. Your help of giving $5.00 to as much as
$100.00 or as much as you can give is very important.
You can buy a Melvin Jones in someone’s name that is
deserving of this award for $1000.00. There is an
estimated 37 million people that are blind yet today, and
each and every one of us can help.

BAY CLIFFHEALTH CAMP: This is one of our
projects that help the mentally and physically challenged
youth within our area. This project needs our support with
money and articles of clothing. The campers come with the
clothes on their backs and each week they go to the
clothes store to pick out outfits for the next week. Money
support is also a great need for the maintenance of their
buildings and also when they need to update equipment
and improve the facilities to conform to the American with
Disabilities Act. If you haven’t been there it is a real

privilege to go. On Lion’s Day this past June, the older
campers were our guides and did an excellent job on
giving us tours of the facilities and what Bay Cliff does for
the campers. If you haven’t given to the Bay Cliff Capital
Campaign please consider it. When adopted by the
District three years ago, we were looking for a least
$2500.00 from each club over a five year period.

NORTHWOODSAIRLIFELINE: This project helps
people across the Upper Peninsula of Michigan. They fly
people from an airport close to their home to a hospital
like Mayo, The Cancer Institute in Zion, IL or wherever a
person needs to go for medical treatments. The
Northwood Airlifeline pilots have flown over 2,000 fights
at no cost to the patients or monetary compensation. With
our support they keep on flying.

ALL STATE BAND: Itis one of my goals for this year
to see an increase in the support to the Lions of Michigan
All State Band. LM ASB has mailed tour information to
over 800 high schools in Michigan, both public and
private. They also mailed them a 14"x 22" poster with four
applications on the bottom. The audition process has also
been changed to allow students to submit audition tapes/
videos, which will hopefully encourage more band
members to audition this year. This is indeed a great
opportunity for young people to be part of this 14-day trip
to Bangkok, Thailand. The cost per band member will be
$3,499. Your Lions Club can be a part of this opportunity.
PLEASE contact your local High School band directors
and make sure that they make their students aware of this
chance to be part of something very unique and exciting.
LMASSB is the only band that has performed at all 31
consecutive Lions International Conventions since the
band program began. I hope you’ll consider sponsoring a
band member to the LMASB, and help that student in
raising funds to make the trip. This is also special to Judie
and me as our grandson Cameron DeWitt of the Tri-
County Schools is in the band and plans on going to
Bangkok and he plays my clarinet that I had in school.

PROJECT KIDSIGHT: Wow, school is underway and
it’s time to get our Kidsight project underway. It is a good
time to visit the day care centers and take pictures of the
kid’s eyes and send them in for evaluation. The cost of
doing this is going up so the support from your clubs is
important. If we save one kid from going blind, or are able
to help them get glasses it has been worth our effort.



L CIF: Iam happy to announce a new program of Lions
Clubs International Foundation. LCIF has affordable,
high-quality hearing aids available to Lions Clubs in the
United States for low income members of our
communities. The two types of digital hearing aids from
Rexton, Inc. can be purchased for $200.00 per hearing
aid from the Lions Affordable Hearing Aid Project (Lions
AHAP).

Ninety-five percent of individuals with hearing loss can be
successfully treated with hearing aids, yet 30% are unable
to afford hearing aids. Seven million people in the United
States cannot afford to purchase the hearing aids. In 2005,
the average cost of a hearing aid was $1900, and most
people need two hearing aids. Hearing is critical to
communication, so when there is even minimal loss, it
affects all aspects of a person’s life. For example, people
with untreated hearing loss make an estimated 50% to
70% less in wages than their hearing peers.

The two types of aids, offer Lions Clubs the opportunity
to help with almost any type of hearing loss. Reducing
communication breakdown for one person creates a ripple
effect that touches everyone in the community. And, based
on the feedback from the program so far, many clubs are
revitalized and often recruit new members committed to
the new service.

Please consider participating in this program. To learn
more about Lions AHAP, please visit http://
www.lionsclubs.org/EN/content/Icif_gr_ahap.shtml or
contact the office at 603-571-5466, ext. 615. The email
address is LionsAHAP @lionsclubs.org.
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Vice District Governor Comments
By VDG Robert Miller

Greetings from your Vice
District Governor

Same song second verse. |
hope that it gets better but it
may get worse.

Membership: At the change
over cabinet meeting in July
SD 10 membership was
1839. As of September 30, 2007 Lions International
reported our number as 1835. I know that several clubs
have added new members that may not have shown up on
International’s membership rolls yet. BUT we need to do
better. New members are the life blood of our Clubsand
our District.

Campaign Sightfirst IT: We still have several clubs that
haven’t joined with the district in this worthwhile project.
For those of you who see no need for this project try
covering your eyes for just one hour during the day and
see what it is like not being able to see. When we as Lions
can prevent the loss of sight for someone for only $6.00
and we don’t do it, shame on us.

Project Kids Sight: We have three cameras in the district
and 60 clubs. We need to keep these cameras busy. The
sight we save with this project, our kids, our grandkids
and our neighbors kids. These are our replacements. Let’s
give them the advantage of finding the problems with their
eyesight as soon as possible.

Bay Cliff: We still have along way to go in meeting our
commitment to the capital campaign. We are in our third
year of fundraising and we have only raised a little over
$100,000.00 of the $350,000.00. We were asking every
club to donate $2500.00 over a five year period and the
larger clubs to contribute more when this project was
voted for at the District Convention. There is not one
community in the Upper Peninsula that does not have or
has had a child attend this Health Camp for children.
Please consider contributing to this project. Make sure
that you indicated on the check that the monies are for the
Shady Nook Project or the monies will be placed in the
operating funds. If you have sent in money, confirm with
Bay Cliff Health Camp that the monies were placed in the
Shady Nook project.



Our Clubs: Is your club meeting a fun thing to behold? If
not, why not? Lions Clubs should be more than just
working projects. Marquette Lions Club plans a meeting
each year with the only business to be conducted is to
have fun. Itis very successful. If they can do it, why can’t
your club?

Club Treasurers: Pay your Clubs bills to International and
the District on time. These bills should be paid upon
receipt. Your charter could be revoked by Lions
International if you let your bills lapse too long. If you
don’t your District Governor and Vice District Governor
will get a nasty note from International.

Club Secretaries: Send your M&A reports to
International on time. If you don’t your District Governor
and Vice District Governor will get a note from
International. Your M&A reports let us know what is
happening at club level and are a big help to your Zone
Chairperson, DG & VDG. Also don’ forget PU-101 are
duebyApril 15, 2008. We need this information, on
time.

Working together we can accomplish much. Working
alone we just get tired and discouraged.

CRACKSFrom TheWhip
By PDG Bill Whippen

If “Cracks’ has seemed a
little “flat” lately, it’s because
I'haven’t been an active Lion
for this past year. [ have
always had allergies but they
have been somewhat
controlled with medication.

About a year ago, I had an
asthma attack during church
choir. It turned out I had
developed an extreme
sensitivity to some scents —
mostly perfume or cologne —
and it triggers my asthma. I’ ve always had some sensitivity
so I don’t wear any cologne (maybe that’s why people
don’tlinger around me?). It became serious and that’s
why I didn’t attend any convention functions this year,
other than the Business Session (the first time since 1974).

I went to my first Munising Lions Club meeting in a year
last week. What a great feeling! I knew I missed Lions but
didn’t realize just how much. The absences had become

my new routine and I didn’t miss them on a conscious
level. However, deep down there was a feeling of
something wrong. It’s really good to be back.

Do you get that feeling when you’ ve been unable to attend
your Lions Club meetings? I just discovered it is easily
fixed. Just go back and keep going. We do need some
incentive to be active other than just the opportunity to
attend meetings. That’s why, as IPDG Chuck reminded us
in his Retention report to the Cabinet, each of us needs to
have a specific responsibility within the club.

What task does your club have for you to do between
projects and fundraisers? Do you serve on a club
committee? Do you have a report to give at meetings? The
reason [ ask these questions is because Lions International
is stressing club committee assignments as a means of
encouraging interest in attendance at meetings. All too
often, the agenda of a Lions club meeting consists of
dinner and perhaps listening to a speaker from Leader
Dog or some other Lions project. That makes for a nice
meeting but if that’s all there is to it, and that happens 48
weeks a year, then perhaps that’s a reason for declining
attendance followed by declining membership.

The difference between Lions and other organizations is
the kinds of SERVICE we bring to the community. Ours is
hands on. We need to involve the membership in projects
and ACTI Vities. (If you noticed the spelling, it was
intentional). ACTIVities mean keeping our members active
—with a specific job to do. The wintertime (which is just
around the corner, current weather notwithstanding) is a
great time for planning. The smart leadership will utilize the
wise bodies in the club (the really smart leaders use them
all) to help build the club’s project agenda and develop
ideas. Smart leadership is not doing it all by yourself.

A club committee chair could be tied to a specific District
committee and serve as liaison between the club and
District for that particular area of interest, Membership, for
example. That’s how the District organization works. I
urge the clubs to try it.

By the way, the Munising Lions Club welcomes Lion
“Pug” Steinhoff back. Lion “Pug started many years ago (I
don’t go that far back but then there aren’t many who do)
in the Munising Lions Club and then, after moving,
transferred to the Rapid River Lions Club. Lion “Pug” was
active as a Rapid River Lion’s Club member. He chaired
the Bay Cliff fundraiser for 7 years started their Pig Roast
in 1989 (was co-Chair for 13 years). Welcome back,
Lion “Pug.”



Jimmy M. Ross

Past International President
2007-2008 LCIF
Chairperson

Dear Lions:

I'would like to update you on
recent news in LCIF. I ask
that you share this information
with your club and district to
help promote LCIF.

LCIF, LionsRespondto CaliforniaWildfires

LCIF is working with Lions leaders in Southern California
to help victims of the California wildfires. A total of
$45,000 in emergency grants and relief funding has been
approved to date. Sixteen fires across the southern part of
the state have destroyed more than 1,300 homes and
more than 500,000 residents have evacuated. Lions in
Districts 4-L6 (San Diego area) and 4-L.5 have mobilized
their emergency response team. Lions in District4-L6 have
also set up an online message board for those able to offer
assistance or ideas. LCIF continues to work with Lions in
southern California to assess the situation and determine a
course of action. An LCIF designated account has been
established for those wishing to donate to the relief efforts.
For updated information, continue to visit the Lions
International Web site at www.lionsclubs.org/EN/content/
lions_lcif wildfire.shtml.

Year of Campaign SightFirst 11

Programs like SightFirst have made Lions the international
leaders in the fight against blindness. Together, we have
saved or restored sight to more than 27 million people and
improved the vision treatment for hundreds of millions of
individuals. Several of these individuals’ stories are
included in two new DVDs, The Faces of SightFirst and
The Year of CSFII available at www.lionsclubs.org/EN/

Christine Heribacka
John Madigan
Dale Immel
Partners

“Your Insurance is Our Business”

Mazzali Agency *
=

221 East Superior Steet ® Munising, M| 49862
906-387-4313  800-897-2065 e Fax 906-387-5205

content/lions_lIcif_resourcesvideos.shtml. Like an MJE a
Progressive MJF (www.lionsclubs.org/EN/content/pdfs/
Icif42m.pdf) designated to CSFII has the power to save

166 individuals from blindness.

New SightFirst Publication

To promote the work of Lions and LCIF through the
SightFirst program, a new publication titled ForSight has
been created. Produced three times a year, ForSight is
distributed to current and past international officers,
partner organizations, technical advisors, SightFirst
chairpersons and other supporters of SightFirst. The
August and October issues can be viewed online at
www.lionsclubs.org/EN/content/pdfs/SF206.pdf.

Future issues will be available in all official languages.
This publication is especially valuable for those consider-
ing donating to Campaign SightFirst II.

SriLankaHostsLionsWorld Sight Day

Lions clubs throughout the nation conducted vision
screenings for more than 50,000 residents and distributed
eyeglasses to those in need on October 7 to mark Lions
World Sight Day. Lions also provided free cataract
surgery for more than 1,500 people at the two Lions eye
hospitals in the area. The surgeries were made possible
through an LCIF SightFirst grant. Lions in Colombo, Sri
Lanka, also took part in a march through the city’s streets
in support of Campaign SightFirst II and to promote
healthy vision. A seminar on childhood blindness and press
conference were also held.

Lions launched World Sight Day, now its in 10th year, to
recognize the importance of eradicating preventable
blindness around the world. Lions clubs around the world
held local activities on World Sight Day to educate their
communities about the need to preserve sight.

Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs awarded LCIF a
second 5-year US$1.255 million sub-contract to provide

eynssens-Selin’s

Furniture - Flooring - Window Treatments
Residential & Commercial

BRAND NAMES at DISCOUNT PRICES
3% Broyhill

Showcase Gallery

Lion DaveNemacheck
Owner

Fax: 906-786-1448
Escanaba, MI 49829

906-786-1313
1809 North Lincoln Road




Key Partnershipsfor LionsQuest

The U.S. State Department’s Bureau of International
teacher training and curriculum support for Lions Quest
drug prevention in schools in Russia for the first time, as
well as expanding current Lions Quest programming in the
Czech Republic, Hungary, Poland, Lithuania and Ukraine.
Lions Clubs International has joined the Community Anti-
Drug Coalitions of America (CADCA) as a sustaining
member and partner to enhance the work of local
communities and help youth resist alcohol and other drugs.
Lions will support their mission to build stronger capacity
for anti-drug efforts through the 5,000 committed
coalitions nationwide.

GrantsAwarded at the October Board M eeting
More than US$3.48 million in grants were approved at the
October 2007 LCIF Board Meeting. A total of 52 grants
were awarded to Lions clubs all over the world to assist
many humanitarian projects. This includes a grant for
US$1 million to continue the Special Olympics-Lions
Clubs International partnership. Through the partnership
more than 100,000 Special Olympics athletes have had
their vision screened and 44,000 athletes have received
glasses or sport goggles. The deadline to apply for
Standard, Core 4 and IAG grants for review at the next
board meeting is January 18.

Duane & Judie

31807 E. Tourist Road 906-493-5644 Fax

175 CONFECTIONERY
5 - & GIFTS
Sinca 1906 ESCAMABA, MICHIGAM £282% - 205-TB6-1524

“Sweetest Stores in Town”™

HAND-DIPPED CHOCOLATES

3020 LS. 41W
1304 Ludington St 301 M. Lincoln Westwood Mall
Escanaba, MI 45829 Delta Plaza Marquette, MI 49855
(906) 786-1524 Escanaba, MI 49829 (906) 2258-5588
FAX (506) 786-6899 (906) 786-2928 FAX (906) 228-5529

Holiday Giving ldeas

This holiday season, give a gift to the world with your gift
to LCIF. Your gift of stock, property, will bequest or
monetary donation will help LCIF continue to fulfill its
mission worldwide.

NEW: Donations by credit card can now be made online.
Consider making a gift in another’s name to recognize a
family member or fellow Lion this holiday season.

Effective through December 31, 2007 (in the US), if you
have a traditional or Roth individual retirement account
(IRA) and are 70.5 or older, you can now exclude from
your taxable income distributions of up to $100,000 per
year that are made to LCIF. Contact the LCIF
Development Department
(Icifdevelopment@lionsclubs.org) for more information on
the various types of annuities offered by LCIF, the IRA
rollover, or gifts of property or stock.

I thank you for your continued support and dedication to
LCIF. Also, I'll be soon sending a message about recent
efforts in fighting the pandemic flu.

Serving Through LCIF,
Jimmy M. Ross

“Serving the Eastern Upper Peninsula for 50 years”

Rick Fitzpatrick
PRESIDENT

PHOME 906/632-3355
713 ASHMUM STREET - SAULT STE. MARIE, MI 45783
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Drummond Lions Continue Operation
Kidsight
By Ken Walker

The Drummond Lions Club continues to make early vision
screening available to residents of the DeTour-Drummond
Island communities. Under the auspices of Operation
Kidsight, a simple Polaroid type photographic system is
used to detect conditions in a child’s eye that could lead to
blindness and poor vision. The screening is being offered
free of charge. The photographs are sent to Children’s
Hospital of Michigan in the Detroit Medical Center for
evaluation by medical professionals.

“It is known that about one of every twenty children may
have conditions such as “lazy eye”, nearsightedness,
farsightedness, astigmatism or even cataracts. This
screening allows these and other possible conditions to be
further investigated when problems can be successfully
treated”, said Lions Vice District Governor Bob Miller.
Miller added, “It is important to have every child screened
prior to them entering kindergarten.” For additional
information regarding future local screening schedules,
contact Lion Miller at 493-5864.

Lions conquering blindness. . .one child at a time through
Operation Kidsight is another example of the Lions
International motto: “We Serve.”

Lion Harry Ropp snaps an Operation Kidsight photo of
Clare Kussinen, age 5, at the Drummond Island Township
Hall. Lions David Bardsley, Bob Miller and Partner-in-
Service Dorothy Ropp also participated. October 10,
2007. Photos by David Bardsley.

. 9
Lions

Pickford Lions Induct New Member

Lions Vice-District Governor, Bob Miller (L) assists in the
screening of Wade Warner, age 4, of Getzyville

while Lion Chuck Krahnke operates the camera and
Partner-in-Service Doris Krahnke tracks the paperwork.
October 3, 2007

On October 20 Judie Goltz was inducted into the Pickford
Lions Club. Judie’s husband is District Governor Duane
Goltz, who was unable to attend the ceremony. Judie and
Duane are residents of Drummond Island where Duane is
amember of the Drummond Island Lions Club. Pictured
are Marlene Kennedy, Judie’s sponsor; Lion Judie Goltz;
Rod Galer, King Lion of Pickford Lions Club; and Vice
District Governor Bob Miller who conducted the induction
ceremony. Miller is a member of the Drummond Island
Lions Club.



Bark River Lions Club

Awards a Méelvin Jones Fellowship
By PDG Joseph Potvin

For a moment we are going to talk about Lions, namely
Rich Ault. Rich has belonged to the Bark River Lions
Clubs for over 30 years. He has been very active in the
club over the years. He is well known at our annual
Bronco Breakfast as the master pancake pusher. You will
always see him with his platter heaping with pancakes
promoting these delicious items. You would think he was
getting a commission for each one he pushed.

Rich became interested in off road racing at the onset,
becoming a driver. He raced a number of years, in Class
10 and was a top competitor and one of his spectacular
rollovers was featured in a national racing publication. Tom
& Hubert Casperson served as or risked their lives as
Rich’s co-drivers, I am sure Tom could tell us some
stories.

Lion Richard (center) with his wife Mary receives the
Melvin Jones Fellowship award from PDG Joseph Potvin.

As time moved on he became more involved in
management of our off road race. Eight years ago he took
on the challenge of becoming the Race Director of our
annual off road race. He took the volunteer job very
seriously and organized the event during its most growing
era. He is very passionate about the success of the off-
road race and that can be witnessed by the tireless hours
spent on the phone thru out the year, (which can be
verified by Mary) hours of meetings, hours at the raceway,
and the positive attitude he displays towards the event. His
sense of humor, common sense, and ability to contain his
excitement are characteristics that make him an excellent
leader. We cannot forget a key ingredient to his success,
his wife Mary.

10

The Bark River Lions Club has contributed $1,000.00 to
the Lions Clubs International Foundation to Honor Rich
for all his efforts. In exchange the Foundation has awarded
Rich a Melvin Jones Fellowship to recognize him for all his
contributions to Lionism. Contributions to the foundation
assist the needy throughout the world including the United
Sates and here in our Upper Peninsula.

As a Melvin Jones Fellow, Rich’s name has been added to
alisting of individual recipients which are electronically
shown in continuous rotation in the LICF Recognition
Room at International Headquarters at Oak Brook,
[llinois, which is a suburb of Chicago.

This exhibit stands as a tribute to a growing network of
individuals who are committed to the humanitarian
objectives of LCIF.

I'am quoting Kay Fukushima, Chairperson of the LCIF
Board of Trustees, “Rich I urge you to wear your Melvin
Jones Fellow Label Pin with pride. It represents your
dedication to making the world a better place through
humanitarian service.

Just a footnote to all, I know there are many volunteers for
our off road race here, The efforts that we all put towards
this race, it is impossible to know or envision the
humanitarian impact that occurs as a result of your efforts
in putting on this event.

Richitis with great pleasure and honor on behalf of the
Bark River Lions that I have been given the privilege to
present this Melvin Jones Fellowship Award to you this
afternoon and I think Mary deserves some of the Credit
also.”

Congratulations Rich!

DELTAABSTRACT & TITLE CO.

201 Ludington Street ;
P.O. Box 585

Escanaba, MI 49829-0585
Phone (906) 786-3582
Fax (906) 786-3581

Serving Delta County’s Landowners Since 1889
On The East End of Ludington Street
Where the Sun Comes Up and Where Your Day Begins

SreciaLists IN TimLe INSURANCE




Chassdll Lions Donate to Omega House

.

The Chassell Lions recently presented Omega House with
a check for $3,000 earmarked for the building of a
storage shed. The Lions gift comes in part from funds
raised at the annual Strawberry Festival in Chassell.

Omega House is currently undergoing an expansion
project and as a result needs additional storage space.
The Chassell Lions answered the call for help and showed
their support for Omega House by fully funding the
project.

“The Upper Peninsula Lions Clubs have been so
supportive of Omega House and we’re grateful to the
Chassell Lions for their donations over the years,” said
Carol Carr, Omega House Donor Coordinator. “This gift
comes at the perfect time for Omega House. We’re
looking forward to getting a large storage shed built before
the snow arrives.”

Volunteers are being sought to assist with building the
shed. Interested individuals with building experience are
encouraged to call Mary Herlevich, House Manager at
482-4438.

Omega House is the only hospice home in the Upper
Peninsula, serving the needs of terminally ill community
members. The home serves all in the community,
regardless of ability to pay. The mission of Omega House
is to provide a residential, home-like environment where
terminally ill Copper Country residents may live fully
during their final days, free from pain and social isolation.
Omega House is a place where family and friends can
support the dying person through visits and short stays,
and where physical, emotional and spiritual needs will be
addressed by professional and volunteer caregivers.

For additional information about Omega House, log on to
the website www.omega-house.org or call 906-482-
4438.

Skandia Lions Celebrated 50th
By Russ Ault, Negaunee Lions Club

The Skandia Lions Club celebrated their 50th anniversary.
There was a great turnout on a gorgeous evening to
celebrate 50 years of service to Skandia. Those
assembled were all agog at the cake and the
representation of the Lions logo, and it was tasty, too.
District 10 Governor was present as well as numerous
members from area clubs.

Left to right, Knut Strom of Ishpeming Lions Club, Pig
Roaster, Jim Luczak, friend of the Skandia Lions Club,
Lee Berglund and Dave Humphrey, both of Skandia Lions
Club. Photo credit: Negaunee Lions Club photo.
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White Cane Fundraising Events

By Bruce LaBelle
Lions may conduct
. . 1085
fundraising events, WH TE
which they sometimes CANE

call “White Cane”
fundraisers. Monies
collected are used to
support programs
and services for
people who are blind
or visually impaired -
as well as for sight conservation. As volunteers, Lions
enjoy working together to target needs in their
communities. The individual Lion Clubs decide which
projects suit these needs and when and how they are best
able to address them.

Lions may contact their district or multiple district offices
for information about submitting funds raised however itis
encouraged that the Lions Club spend the monies they
raise as they see fit and not send monies raised to the
District for the General Fund. The White Cane program is
a program utilized to raise monies and educate the general
public on the needs of the blind. The monies can be used
for anything that the Lions Club wishes to use them for.
Single District 10 does not solicit funds for the District
Lions Clubs, the White Cane chairperson letter is only an
advisory letter to encourage Lions Clubs to hold White
Cane events. There are some Lions Clubs within the State
that raise a large amount of money from the public by
holding the White Cane Awareness Events. These events
are easy to put on, cost little and take very little time and
manpower to accomplish. Consider holding such an event.

History of theWhiteCane: In 1921, James Biggs, a
photographer from Bristol, England became blind
following an accident. Because he was feeling
uncomfortable with the amount of traffic around his home,
he painted his walking stick white to be more easily visible.

In the United States, the introduction of the White Cane is
attributed to Lion George A. Bonham
(Peoria Lions Club). In 1930, he
observed a man who was blind
attempting to cross the street with a
black cane that was barely visible to
motorists against the dark pavement.
The Lion offered to paint the cane white
to make it more visible. By 1931, the Peoria Lions Club
approved the project and white canes were made and
distributed. The Peoria City Council adopted an ordinance

giving the bearers the right-of-way to cross the street. The
news of the club’s activity spread to other Lions Clubs,
and the white cane became known by the blind and
sighted alike as a means of identifying the safe mobility
needs of the visually impaired. In 1931, Lions Clubs
International began a program promoting the use of White
Canes for people who are blind.

Alsoin 1931, in France, Guilly d’Herbemont recognized
the danger of blind people in traffic and launched a
national “white stick movement” for blind people. She
donated 5,000 white canes to people in Paris.

While the White Cane is commonly accepted as a “symbol
of blindness”, various countries have different rules
concerning what constitutes a “‘cane for the blind.” In the
United Kingdom, for example, the White Cane is
recognized as being used by visually impaired persons; if
the cane has two red bands added, it indicates that the
user is deaf-blind. In some areas, the cane is yellow. In the
United States, laws vary from state to state, but in all
cases, those carrying white canes are afforded the right of
way when crossing a road and when in a public place.

WhiteCaneEventsaround theWorld: The familiar
white cane with a red band at the bottom is used by blind
and visually impaired persons in many countries around the
world. The Lions have help to increase awareness of the
use of the white cane and laws governing its use. Specific
days or weeks may be designated for white cane events
worldwide. During these times Lions help to educate the
public about the aspirations, hopes and abilities of people
who are blind or visually impaired.

An International event was created in 1970, when the
President of the International Federation of the Blind
declared October 15 as “International White Cane Safety
Day.” In the United States of America the annual event
was the result of a 1964 congressional resolution. The
President of the United States annually issues a
proclamation designating October 15th as “National White
Cane Safety Day.” In 1946, the Canadian Council of the
Blind designated the first week in February as “White
Cane Week.” Each year a theme is chosen to focus public
attention on a facet of blindness and visual impairment.
White Cane Week in Canada has become a national
network of special events and hands-on demonstrations.

Note: the above referenced are suggested dates. Clubs
may determine the dates best suited to their community
and the club’s schedule to conduct a white cane
awareness drive/fundraiser.



LionsWhite CaneAwar eness Projects: In their
efforts to advocate for people who are blind or visually
impaired or deaf-blind, Lions clubs may:

1) Organize an event that emphasizes equal
capabilities and talents of people who are blind,
visually impaired or deaf-blind. Special themes
may be chosen to focus public attention on a
facet of blindness and visual impairment;

2) Educate the public about white cane laws;

3) Advocate for “beep” traffic lights and other
safety devices.

Lions Clubs can obtain White Cane Resource
information from Lions International at
www.lionsclubs.org/EN/content/
vision_services_whitecane.shtml and order supplies
from the Lions of Michigan State Office at
www.lionsofmi.com/pages/White%?20cane.htm.

Chassdll Lions Club
By John VanWestenburg, Treasurer

This year we celebrated our 61st Anniversary and held the
59th annual Strawberry Festival as our principle fund
raiser. This Strawberry Festival is reputed to be the
longest continuously celebrated event in the State. We had
arecord crowd and top revenue receipts. This year’s
festival was dedicated to Art Michaelson, one of our
recently deceased long time very active Lion’s Club
Members.

All proceeds are used to support local, area wide and
District 10 projects. Our most recent contributions were
$100 for a sustaining membership in the Chassell
Historical Organization, $200 toward transportation costs
for a family member attendance at a conference on
Visually Impaired Care giving, $3000 to Omega House
(Hospice facility) for needed equipment.

Pickford Lions Club Past President 2006-2007 Marlene
Kennedy received the Lions Club International’s Diamond
Award for achieving positive net growth in membership
last year. SD10’s District Vice Governor Robert Miller
presented the award and diamond pin during the 66™
Charter Anniversary meeting of Pickford Lions on 8
October 2007.

Michigan
Lions
ALL-STATE
Band

G.DENNISBAILEY (906) 493-5232
Fax (906) 493-5229

yachthaven@lighthouse.net

Drummond Island Yacht Haven, Inc.

P.O. BOX 148

33185 S. WATER ST.
DRUMMOND ISLAND
MICHIGAN 49726

Full Service Marina & Resort

ST. PETER MONUENTS

3160 W. 10 Mile Rd., Dafter, MI 49724

Sunburst Bronze Bronze

Granite =~ Memorials Plaques

Memorials

APPOINTMENTS
CALL

906/632-9012

Bob St. Peter

EP O BOX 14 MSTPETER29@GMAIL.CON

Crawford Funeral Homes, I nc.

Directors

Donald J. Crawford

CarenL.Crawford
Manager
Crawford Funeral Chapel
Bark River, MI 49807
(906) 466-2211

JamesD. Crawford
Manager
Crawford Funeral Home
Escanaba, MI 49829
(906) 786-0074

13



CAMPAIGN SIGHTFIRST Il
L ocal LionsClub help fight childhood blindness

Itis a stark fact, one child goes blind every minute, and
more than half a million lose their sight in a single year. This
extraordinary tragedy is magnified by the fact that most
blindness in children is preventable or reversible.

As tragic as it is, childhood blindness makes up only a part
of the worldwide vision crisis. Millions have their lives
darkened by cataracts. Millions suffer from low-vision,
millions are threatened by glaucoma and diabetic
retinopathy and millions more are in danger from diseases
like trachoma and river blindness. In fact, the World
Health Organization warns that the world’s blind
population could double from 37 million to 74 million by
the year 2020.

The Lions Clubs response to these dire predictions is
Campaign SightFirst II. By raising a minimum of $150
million to continue and expand the SightFirst program,
Lions will stem this tide of darkness.

SightFirst, launched in 1990 has been one of the most
effective blindness prevention and sight restoration
programs the world has ever known. Through SightFirst,
Lions have provided more than 4.6 million low-cost
cataract surgeries; built or expanded 258 eye hospitals
and clinics; upgraded 300 eye centers with modern
equipment, and provided training and education for
68,000 ophthalmologists, ophthalmic nurses, and other
professional eye-care workers.

SightFirstis not only effective, it is amazingly efficient. On
average, about every six dollars in donations has resulted

in a person with vision restored or saved from blindness —
more than 24 million since 1990.

SightFirst’s three-part strategic plan defines the Campaign
SightFirst IT fundraising goals. The Campaign seeks $100
million to combat the leading causes of blindness such as
cataracts, trachoma and river blindness and $50 million to
attack emerging threats to sight such as glaucoma, diabetic
retinopathy, low vision and the skyrocketing incidence of
childhood blindness.
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The Lions, true to their cause, have established an
additional $50 million challenge goal to help establish
vision for all by extending their leadership in research,
rehabilitation and reaching out to those parts of society
that are especially vulnerable — the poor, the very old and
the very young.

The Campaign was officially launched at the Lions Clubs
International convention in Hong Kong last summer and is
the association’s top fundraising priority until it climaxes at
the Lions International convention in Bangkok, Thailand in
June 2008. Intensive fundraising was begun in July 2006,
as the 62 Lions Clubs throughout the Upper Peninsula of
Michigan participated with Lions Clubs around the world
with fundraising projects.

Lions Clubs International is the world’s largest service club
organization with nearly 1.4 millions members in 46,000
Lions Clubs in 195 countries and geographic areas. In
addition to its efforts toward conquering blindness, the
organization has made a strong commitment to community
service and helping the youth throughout the world. To
learn more about Campaign SightFirst II and the SightFirst
program you may visit www.Lions-CDFii.org or contact
PDG Joseph Potvin of the Bark River Lions Club at (906)
466-2899.

The Marquette Lions Club presents the 2007-08 quilt
being raffled to raise funds for Campaign Sight First I1.
The lap quiltis in a rainbow log cabin with a rainbow
piano keyboard boarder. The quilt was made by PCC
Sara Doubledee of the Marquette Club. Tickets are $1.00
each and the winning ticket will be drawn in June 2008 in
Marquette Michigan. Other donations in the drawing are a
beautiful pottery charger by Gail Snively of Curtis,
Michigan, gemstone jewelry, woven purses, and other
donated prizes. Tickets can be obtained by contacting
PCC Sara Doubledee at (906) 226-2345 or email her at

sara.doubledee @ gmail.com.



CONGRATULATIONS!

SD10 MODEL CLUB
By PDG Joseph Potvin

The Marquette Lions Club is a Campaign SightFirst IT
Model Club. The Marquette Lions Club challenges any
Club in Single District 10 to become a CSF II Model
Club. In order to qualify your club has to commit to raising
$400.00 per member over a 5 year period. Currently the
Marquette Club, the first chartered club in Michigan, has
33 members. So they have committed to raising
$13,200.00. The dollars can be raised in a number of
ways. Each member personally contributes, club has fund
raising events, and club members will solicit non-Lion
individuals, local businesses and foundations. CSF 11
states that for every $6.00 contributed, either blindness
will be prevented or vision restored. That’s 2,200
individuals that will be aided in the effort to combat
blindness by the Marquette Lions Club. Congratulations
for the commitment!

CSF II leaders state that once a Club reaches its
commitment, for instance the $13,200 the Marquette Club
has committed, the frenzy created by reaching its goal
inspires the clubs to continue to obtain funds far beyond
their commitment. CSF II Contributions also qualify for
Melvin Jones Fellowships.

The Marquette Club challenges all the clubs in the Single
District to become a CSF II Model Club.

They say the greatest challenge to climbing a high mountain
is taking the first step. Now is the time to act. Please
contact SightFirst II District Coordinator Joe Potvin for
assistance in setting up your club to become a CSFII
Model Club at (906) 466-2899 or email him at
jpotvin@sbcglobal.net.
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Lions Clubs of Single District 10 contribute
to the SightFirst |1 Project.

PDG Joseph Potvin left accepts a $5000.00 donation
from President Jeff Lundquist of the Bark River Lions
Club.

Don Wojakowski (left) of the Stephenson Lions Club
presents CSF II District Coordinator Joseph Potvin a
check for $1000.00.

Negaunee Lions Club president Russell Ault is shown
presenting a check of $1000 from the Negaunee Lions
Club to Marquette Lions Joe Baczkowski and Sara
Doubledee, local coordinators of the Lions International
Sight First 2 campaign. The goals of this campaign are
to control and eliminate major causes of blindness and
to combat emerging threats to sight.
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SightFirst 11 Fundraiser

The Heart of the North Lions Club provided the conces-

sions for the Mud Drags in Bark River along with the Bark

River Lions Club. The proceeds went to Campaign
SightFirst II.

President Bernie Haeusler (right) and Club Secretary Patti
Ledford (Left) of the Heart of the North Lions Club
present PDG Joseph Potvin a check for $1000.00 for
Campaign SightFirstI1.
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Skandia Lions Club Celebrates 50th

Anniversary
By Dwight Jerome

The Skandia Lions Club recently celebrated its 50th
anniversary, marking a half century of community service
to Skandia and West Branch townships, District 10 and
Lions International projects. The club took this
opportunity to present a $350 check to the Campaign
Sight First Project. From left are Skandia Lions President
Tom Devilbiss, district Gov. Duane Goltz, Joe Baczkowski
of the Marquette Lions Club and Dr. Sara Doubledee,
sector coordinator for Campaign Sight First.
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Rock Lions Labor Day Event
By Joe Kitiuk

The Rock Lions annual Labor Day festivities, held on
September 1st, begun with a parade of more than 86 float
entries celebrating our great country: “This Great Land.”
Following the outstanding parade, chaired by Kathy
Wojda and husband, Lion Zig Wojda, the sizeable crowd
moved on to the Lions Clubhouse grounds to enjoy music
by Maudie and Willow Ridge, bingo, pasties, great
burgers, brats, and fries, and a variety of games for
children and adults. This annual Labor Day eventis an
important fundraiser for the Rock Lions and most Lions
members and their families work at the many jobs required
to accomplish the day’s success. This annual celebration
is also a significant and anticipated festival for the
community and all those who attend.

Women of “This Great
Land:” (L-R)
Sacagawea portrayed
by Tanner Bartczak;
Statue of Liberty
portrayed by Tara
Strahl; Annie Oakley
portrayed by
Dominique DePas;
Miss Red White and
Blue portrayed by
Alexis Hedstrom. The
parade float was
sponsored by Rock i b ke
Lion Ted Bartczak and wife J ackle (Photo by J ackle
Bartczak).

Rock residents Leo Laitinen, American Legion Post 559
and Betty Liukkonen enjoy a comfortable location for
viewing the Rock Lions Labor Day Pa